Government Urged to Protect Public Park from Tottenham Hotspur Takeover and Set a Clear Precedent in Law to Protect Public Spaces
 October 28, 2024
The Public Interest Law Centre (PILC) has written to the Secretary of State on behalf of Friends of Whitewebbs Park and CPRE London asking her to use her power to “call in” a planning application and stop Tottenham Hotspur FC buying over 50% of a public park for its own commercial gain. 
This comes after the Court of Appeal refused Enfield resident’s permission to appeal the decision to let the council dispose of part of Whitewebbs Park to Tottenham Hotspur FC for its own commercial purposes. 
This is an opportunity for the new government to consider the crucial issue of the privatisation of public open space in the context of huge pressure on land and set a clear precedent for local authorities that these vital spaces must be preserved for public use. 
Key Points
· PILC has requested the Secretary of State use her power to decide the application in place of the local planning authority
· This will be a crucial opportunity for the new government to consider the issue of the privatisation of public open space in the context of huge pressure on land
· The secretary of state could set a clear precedent that local authorities cannot allow private development of public open space
· Local residents have been fighting since 2021 to prevent the lease of over 50% of their public green space to multi-billion dollar Tottenham Hotspur Football Club
· The current decision leaves no effective legal protections for local parks and recreational facilities.
National Consideration
Should the secretary of state "call in" the decision, it will ensure that the important issue of public park privatisation can be considered at a national level, benefiting from a public inquiry. This case is critical in establishing clear protections for public parks across the country.
Quotes from the Campaigners
“It is particularly saddening that this has been achieved by the active assistance of a council committed to climate improvement, a healthy lifestyle for all, not just a select few, and to biodiversity. This Council has massively subsidised a multi-billion dollar offshore corporation to attain its commercial objectives with land belonging to the people of Enfield.” 
· Sean, Friends of Whitewebbs campaigner. 
Implications and Future Actions
If this can happen to Whitewebbs Park, it can happen anywhere - to any local park, playground, or playing field. PILC is committed to continuing the fight alongside Enfield residents to save Whitewebbs Park and keep it in public hands for public use.
The Secretary of State now has the power to protect the Park from development despite this decision, allowing Enfield residents to continue to enjoy their park. This would set clear protections for public parks nationwide.
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